US DOE ARCHIVES 326 U.S. ATOMIC ENERGY COMMISSION

RG DOE HISTORIAN (DBM)

Collection <u>1/32</u>

Box <u>3</u>363

Folder #10

october 8, 195

Mr. E. L. VanHorn Brookhaven National Laboratory Upton, L.I., New York

Dear Mr. VanHorn:

BME: HCB

BEST COPY AVAILABLE

404789

During our telephone conversation today you inquired as to whether or not the week of November 1 still represented our expectations as a date for a Tri-Partite Conference on Biological Effects of Atomic Wespons.

For various reasons, not the least of which is the British tests soon to be conducted in Australia, it has been decided that January or February of 1954 would represent a period much more convenient to the British, Canadians and ourselves. We expect to be visited on October 16 by Dr. Marley and we will discuss an agenda and a date at that time. As soon as we have more definitive information we will, of course, advise you.

In the meantime, we trust you will convey to Dr. Haworth our appreciation for holding the week of November 1 open for us. We trust that the Laboratory will find it convenient for us to use their facilities in January or February, as the case may be

Sincerely yours,

Howard C. Brown, Jr. Executive Officer Division of Biology and Medicine

BROWN/rme			ORDENES E COMPANY				
OFFICE >	BIO & MED				·		
_	X-0				-		
SURNAME ▶ DATE ▶	10/8/53				3		